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NOTICE OF PROPOSED 
PARKING CHANGES

Catherine Park and Tennis Court Wharf


10 January 2017


Council has been working with the Scotland Island Residents Association to improve the safety of pedestrians around Catherine Park near Tennis Court Wharf. Protection of pedestrians and the natural environment is vital to Council’s management of Scotland Island for the enjoyment of current and future residents. 

The parking of buggies at the bottom of Pitt View Street in Catherine Park has raised concerns for pedestrian safety and of increased environmental impact as more residents seek to park as close to public transport as possible. 

Consequentially Council is seeking to implement parking restrictions at the base of Pitt View Street to separate pedestrians from vehicles as well as reduce the number of vehicles parking inside Catherine Park itself. Five parking spaces will be designated ‘15 minute’ parking with the intent that they can be used for deliveries and pickups but not as all day commuter parking. Bollards will also be placed at the entrance to Catherine Park to prevent vehicles entering the Reserve. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]No parking restrictions are proposed on Kevin Avenue and Robertson Road near the Fire Station and residents are encouraged to park here when using Tennis Court Wharf. 

If you have any questions regarding these parking changes please contact your SIRA representatives or Council’s Scotland Island representative David Munday on 9970 1248.

Regards

David



David Munday
PROJECT ENGINEER
Transport and Urban

Ph:  (02) 9970 1248
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